
 

test their skill in Satur-

day‟s event. Greg 

Scheff, Ed Rilatos, 

Grover Mathis, Wayne 

Harding, George Wood-

bury, Brett Woodbury, 

Randy Littleton, Re-

becca Smith, Faye 

Kohrt, Brian Smith, Vin-

cent Balansag, Don Ro-

her and Jane Bliss.  

 

 

1st place: Wayne Harding 

 
Shannon Booker  
Muskeg Meadows Golf  
Course Manager  
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Telephone:   
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907.305 .0085  
Emai l :  
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Blog:   
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Facebook:   
facebook.com/alaskagolfcourses  
Twit ter :   
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Google+ Circles :   
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(Hndcp, 17). Net score, 

33.   

 

2nd place: Faye Kohrt 

(Hndcp,12). Net score, 37.  

 

3rd place: Brett Woodbury 

(Hndcp, 8). Net score, 37.   

 

The Straightest Drive: 

Greg Scheff with  21‟8” 

from the line.  

 

The Closest to the Pin:  

From the desk of  Shannon Booker  

Saturday,  

September 7, 2013 

“Two Clubs & A Putter”  

 

The last of the tourna-

ments for the season 

were hosted by the 

Wrangell Golf Club. 

September 7 & 8, 

2013 was 2 Clubs and 

a Putter, individual 

handicap golf tourna-

ment. Thirteen club 

members came out to 
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Upcoming Events 

 Official end of the golf  

Season: Tuesday, October 1 

 Raffle Drawing.  

 Grand prize drawing for  

Breakaway Adventures Golf 

Tournament.  

 Stikine Sportsmen As- 

sociation‟s Golf Tourna-

ment extra prize winnings.   

Wrangell Golf Club hosted “Two Clubs and a Putter” golf tournament, where the format was individual handicap, 

using only two golf clubs and a putter. Pictured above is father and son duo (L-R) Brett and George Woodbury.  

            Photo credit: Donald Groom   



 

There was a tie between second and 

third place. Myself as scorekeeper 

used the least amount of strokes on 

fairway number one to break the tie 

between Brett Woodbury and Faye 

Kohrt (6,7)  

 

Sunday,  

September 8, 2013 

“Two Clubs & A Putter” 

 
The weather was great for eight 

folks who turned out for the sec-

ond half of the Wrangell Golf Club 

hosted “Two Clubs and a Putter “, 

9-hole, individual handicap golf 

tournament. Faye Kohrt, Jim 

Brooks, Wayne Harding, Grover 

Mathis, Brian Smith, Mark Sams, 

Donald Groom, and myself, Shan-

non Booker.  

 

1st place: Brian Smith (Hndcp, 

14) Net score, 33.  

 

2nd place: Wayne Harding 

(Hndcp, 17) Net score, 38.  

 

3rd place: Faye Kohrt (Hndcp, 12) 

Net score, 39.   

 

Straightest Drive: Wayne Harding 

with 25” from the line.  

 

No one‟s tee shot successfully 

made it to the green on hole #4 

for the Closest to the Pin on either 

day.  

 

$1 of each person‟s entry fee 

goes towards the Straightest 

Drive, Closest to the Pin, and the 

Hole-In-One. 

Each time there is no winner of 

these events, the money goes 

back to the Wrangell Golf Club‟s 

Gaming fund.  

 

The Wrangell Golf Club pays $500 

to anyone who scores a hole-in-

one during any tournament 

throughout the year, providing 

there is a witness.  

 

Sunday,  

September 15, 2013  

“2-person Best Ball”  

 

Six golfers came out to show their 

support and play in the last tour-

nament of the season. Donald 

Groom, Jay Skordahl, Mark Sams, 

Faye Kohrt, Randy Littleton, and 

Hal Rhodes.   

 

1st place: Donald Groom and Jay 

Skordahl. (Team Hndcp, 16) Net 

score, 26 

 

2nd place: Mark Sams and Faye 

Kohrt. (Team Hndcp, 15) Net 

score, 28 

 

Due to lack of participation, tour-

nament scorekeeper, Bill Mess-

mer decided not to have the 

Straightest Drive or Closest to the 

Pin, instead he used that money 

as extra in the prizes for the plac-

ing teams.  

  

 

Pictured above is Vincent Balansag who is using 

an iron as part of his two club strategy during 

Saturday‟s Two Club‟s and a Putter tournament.    

                  Photo credit: Donald Groom 

Pictured above are Grover Mathis and Wayne Harding, Muskeg Meadows Superintendent and winner of 

both second place and the Straightest Drive during Sunday‟s game.                                                                        

          Photo credit: Donald Groom 



 
Latest News 

  

The weather has changed from 

summer to fall during the last 

week of September this year. The 

official closure of the golf course 

was Friday, September 27, 2013. 

 

Club members who‟d like to dis-

cuss finances may do so by mail 

to Wrangell Golf Club Attn: Treas-

urer, P.O. Box 2199, Wrangell, Ak 

99929.  

 

Tom Duncan has resigned his 

seat on the Wrangell Golf Club 

Board of Directors. Rafael Nunez 

has been elected to fill the seat 

for the remaining term.  

 

The Wrangell Schools art program 

has offered to refurbish the sign-

age displayed at the entrance of 

Muskeg Meadows.  

 

Steve Prunella has offered to do-

nate a large cistern. Plans to ob-

tain and install the water catch-

ment system are currently under-

way. This cistern is much larger 

than the current water system be-

ing used at the golf course, which 

will help improve maintenance 

projects throughout the golf 

course.    

 

Contractor, Lloyd Ward is currently 

finishing phase two of the covered 

motor cart parking. The project is 

very near completion. Rental 

stalls for the secured area are 

$100/year.   

 

Superintendant, Wayne Harding 

will be working after the closure of 

the season to refurbish the tee 

boxes throughout the golf course.  

 

Wrangell Golf Club Member, Tom 

Wolford has plans to begin refur-

bishing the ramp and porch area 

of the tournament room as the 

golf season draws and end.  

 

Stikine Sportsmen Association‟s 

check for extra prize money has 

arrived. Winners may stop by the 

golf course to pick up their enve-

lope. Winners include: Randy 

Littleton, Joe Delabrue, Matt Ju-

rak, Eric Kading, Faye Kohrt, Mark 

Sams, Glacier Larsen, Jim and 

Betty Abbott, Arnie and Kathy 

Sandness.  

 

Sunday, September 1st was also 

the grand prize drawing from the 

Breakaway Adventures Golf Tour-

nament. Eric Yancey with Break-

away Adventures donated a jet 

boat trip for four people to either 

the Stikine River, or LaConte Gla-

cier. Breakaway Adventures is an 

equal opportunity provider, and is 

a permit holder of the Tongass 

National Rain Forest - all guides 

are USFS permitted, and all tours 

operate in the Tongass National 

Rain Forest and Stikine LeConte 

Wilderness. The lucky winner of 

this drawing was Faye Kohrt.  

 

New adventures begin as the sea-

sons change for amphibian re-

search at Muskeg Meadows Golf 

Course. Please see the attached 

pages on our blog for more de-

tailed information on how to be-

come a “Citizen Scientist”. Please 

be advised of golf course safety. 

Its just as important to safety that 

everyone becomes familiar with 

golf etiquette. For further informa-

tion about safety and etiquette, 

please check out our blog at, 

wrangellalaskagolf.com   or 

www.muskegmeadows.com  

 

 

Season Recap 

 

The 2013 golfing season was one 

of the best for business at Mus-

keg Meadows. The weather was 

phenomenal from the beginning 

of the spring to the very end of 

summer.  

We started the season, April 1st 

when there was still a bit of snow 

in the shady areas throughout the 

golf course. Local golfers and visi-

tors from Petersburg and Ketchi-

kan, Alaska were chomping at the 

bit, excited for the golf season to 

begin. Muskeg Meadows had sev-

eral returning golfers who come to 

Wrangell each summer to fish 

commercially, or guide hunting 

trips.  

As summer progressed, those 

folks became busy with their work 

and had less time to golf; how-

ever, new faces emerged.  We 

had several golf tours booked 

through Alaska Vistas from golfers 

aboard the large cruise ships that 

visited Wrangell for the day.  

And several more golfers that vis-

ited Muskeg Meadows from the 

smaller cruises. The weather was 

fabulous, and new Muskeg Mead-

ows banner flag displayed at City 

dock was inviting to several more 

guests to Muskeg Meadows who 

were touring Wrangell, and South-

east Alaska from around the 

world.  Over the summer, several 

golf pros played at Muskeg Mead-

ows. Eric Lucas, travel writer for 

Alaska Airlines Magazine visited 

the golf course to write a future 

article for the magazine.  

The Wrangell Golf Club welcomed 

over a dozen new club members 

this season. And the love of the 

game was sparked in the hearts 

of at least a dozen more of all 

ages.   
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The amount of young golfers that 

attended the youth golf events 

throughout this season were more 

than ever seen in the past. We 

seen large attendances for the 

Wrangell Parks and Recs summer 

youth program, Wrangell High 

School Golf Club, Petersburg Mid-

dle School exploratory day in 

Wrangell at Muskeg Meadows, 

and the Boy Scouts of America 

Youth Tournament.  Unlike last 

year, where I hosted several fun 

competitions on the driving range 

for families with children, this year 

time did not permit, but regard-

less, the driving range turned out 

to be a hot item this year. Indi-

viduals often hit a bucket of balls 

on their lunch hour throughout 

the weekdays. And several fami-

lies who are new to the game this 

year, had come out for a day of 

family time, practicing on the 

range together.  

The Wrangell Golf Club Youth 

Leaders, Don and Bonnie Roher 

offered golf lessons for men, 

women, couples, and children 

several times throughout the sum-

mer. Their lessons always began 

on the driving range.  

Also mentoring golf again this 

year for the ladies was club mem-

ber, Kathy Sandness. And men‟s 

golf mentor, club member, Tom 

Wolford. 

Faye Kohrt has also offered men-

torship to children of all skill lev-

els.   

 

  The tournament schedule this 

season was jammed packed with 

events each weekend, as well as 

some weekdays. Each tourna-

ment was a great success, but 

there were a few sponsors who 

kicked up the ante with extra 

prizes, contests and drawings.  

The first extra special event was 

the Angerman‟s Inc. and Outlet 

Store‟s kickoff tournament, dinner 

and auction. The local family 

owned sporting goods store, An-

german‟s Inc. and Outlet Store  

put on a great membership drive 

weekend with an annual member-

ship potluck dinner and live auc-

tion.  At the tournament, with 

prizes such as Angerman‟s gift 

certificates, XtraTuf boots, Mus-

tang  and Northface jackets, 

salmon rod and reel and Grun-

den‟s namewear. Leonard Anger-

man as Auctioneer was funny and 

lively and kept the crowd ener-

gized and in stitches. W.G.C. 

raised over $4000.00 during the 

Angerman‟s membership drive 

weekend.  

  The next big event was the Wran-

gell Medical Center Foundation‟s 

Annual Fundraiser/Brian Gilbert 

Memorial where Miss Alaska, and 

her pageant director made a 

guest appearance, sang the Na-

tional Anthem and served bever-

ages from the club cart during the 

tournament. Along with a $2,500 

purse for the placing teams, and a 

$25,000 Hole-in-one opportunity 

the WMC Foundation Fundraiser 

offers special advantages golfers 

can purchase such as the “Tiger 

Woods Drive” and “Mulligans”.  

After the game, Wrangell Medical 

Center hosts their dinner and auc-

tion where Miss Alaska is the 

guest speaker and auctioneer‟s 

assistant.  

Another main attraction was the 

Elks Father‟s Day tournament and 

picnic. The format was geared to-

wards families. This special family 

game led into a great picnic with 

bbq burgers and hot dog meals. 

The Elks and Emblem Club host 

several fun competitions for chil-

dren, such as a sawdust pile dive 

for quarters, a putting contest and 

a driving range contest. Horse-

shoe tournaments, chipping con-

tests and driving range competi-

tions for adults is also in the mix.  

Added to the Elks events is the 

American Legion‟s flag burning 

ceremony, which set the tone of 

respect and togetherness for the 

entire day.  

  Summer Solstice is always a 

happening time at the golf course. 

R&M Engineering hosts the 

events over the longest days of 

the year, where a large boatload 

of corporate owners and tourna-

ment subsponsors from Ketchi-

kan, get together for the weekend 

of golf at Muskeg Meadows. Kick-

ing off their weekend this year, 

Friday evening was a make-up 

game sponsored by City Market 

which had been called on account 

of rain earlier in the season. The 

boat load of golfers disembarked 

and immediately made their way 

to Muskeg Meadows. 

R&M Engineering provide a buffet 

picnic for the golfers during the 

tournament with a beefed-up 

manly menu of food and drinks.   

Stikine Sportsmen Association 

has requested to permanently 

host the Friday night golf event 

leading into R&M Engineering‟s 

tournament in the future.  

 The next big events were leading 

into the fourth of July. Ottesen‟s 

True Value hosted a spin on their 

format, straying away from the 

typical Best Ball they chose to 

host a Mystery Scramble. That 

kind of game is played as an indi-

vidual handicap. The scorekeeper 

randomly draws names to put to-

gether four-person teams. Using 

each golfers handicap, the score-

keeper finds the average, and 

that figure will be given as the 

team handicap. The chosen team 

with the lowest net score wins.  

Ottesen‟s also offers prize draw- 
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ings galore! With a grand prize 

grill. Other great prizes include 

Ottesen‟s gift certificates, fishing 

rod/reel combos, camping gear, 

picnic cooler, garden kit, power 

tools, binoculars, weedeater, and 

so much more! Each participant 

of the tournament got their name  

put in for the drawings, and those 

who played each day entered their 

name twice.  Carolyn Ottesen, and 

Ernie Christian with Ottesen‟s 

True Value generously donated a 

good portion of the materials for 

the new covered motor cart park-

ing garage. They have also con-

tributed to keeping the golf course 

beautiful by donated over fifty or-

namental shrubs which were 

planted throughout the golf 

course.  This year, at the Otte-

sen‟s tournament Ernie Christian 

was „flocked” with pink flamingos. 

The pink flamingos were a fund-

raiser by Kayla Rooney who was a 

royalty candidate  for the fourth of 

July.  

Independence Day is great time of 

year for families to get together in 

hometown Wrangell and celebrate 

all day with festivities and food 

downtown. The W.G.C. hosts two 

events downtown on the fourth of 

July. The Angerman family, along 

with some Wrangell Golf Club 

Board of Directors cook and serve 

Ken Davidson‟s World Famous 

Bratwursts from a booth after the 

parade. In the afternoon Muskeg 

Meadows sets up a chipping con-

test at the lawn of City Hall.   

The weekend after the fourth 

when families and guests were 

still visiting  Wrangell, Northland 

Services held their tournament. 

Guests from near and far at-

tended this main event. Tourna-

ment sponsor, Jim Shoemaker 

kept the mix of formats going with 

an individual handicap format af-

ter the Best Ball. Proceeding the 

individuals tournament, Shoe-

maker offered a special $500 

chipping contest.  Along with extra 

prize money for the placing teams 

were drawings for gift cards at lo-

cal shops and eateries.  

  Alaska Airlines brought in people 

from across Alaska and Washing-

ton. Several new golfers tried their 

luck at several chances to win 

Alaska Airlines tickets. Alaska Air-

lines has something extra fun and 

special in store next year for the 

entire community, not just golfers.  

First Bank did not let anyone 

down during their annual Cus-

tomer Appreciation golf tourna-

ment. Along with proving a barbe-

que picnic lunch for all the golfers 

and guests, the First Bank Reps 

put on a special $30,000 Hole-In-

One opportunity.  

  The Wrangell Bearfest tourna-

ment was a great time that 

brought in people from near and 

far to celebrate the bears of 

Southeast Alaska. Guest appear-

ance, sitting on the Straightest 

Drive line was the painted Bear-

fest bear, “City Bear”. 

  A special golf event sponsored 

by Wrangell Senior Apartments 

was the Alvin Kaer Memorial. Al 

Kaer was a board member and 

renter of the Wrangell Senior 

Apartments and was an avid 

golfer, and a Wrangell Golf Club 

Charter member. Al Kaer passed 

away in 2010, after a battle with 

cancer. 

  Another hot item on the tourna-

ment list was the Wrangell Medi-

cal Center Foundation Cancer 

Care Fundraiser. WMC put on an-

other fun filled event  for Ladies 

to raise money for local Southeast 

Alaska cancer victims.  

Ketchikan and Petersburg joined 

local gals to raise money  for can-

cer care support for any cancer 

victim in Southeast Alaska. This 

annual ladies only golf event is 

based on a nine-hole Best Ball 

format, with spins and twists. Two 

fairways are closed off to play and 

have designated rest areas. And 

the remaining fairways are set up 

with fun & frolic golf games. 

  As we got over the peak of the 

season things did not slow down 

at the golf course. Stikine Sports-

men and Breakaway Adventures 

sweetened the pot with extra give-

aways. Stikine Sportsmen Asso-

ciation generously donated an ex-

tra $400 for the placing teams, 

and Breakaway Adventures do-

nated a Stikine River Jet Boat 

Tour or LeConte Glacier tour for 

four people!       

  The two most prestigious events 

are the Ryder Cup, Petersburg vs, 

Wrangell, which takes place at the 

beginning of the season, and the 

Club Championship which is at 

the end of the season.  At these 

two events, serious golfers get 

together to compete for the title 

and trophy.  

  2014 is gearing up to include a 

new tournament sponsor. The 

Salty Dawg yacht races will be 

coming to Wrangell from Washing-

ton state. Boaters will start their 

race in the San Juan Islands of 

Washington state with their final 

destination in Wrangell, Ak, June 

14, 15 and 16th. Their golf tour-

nament will be Monday, June 

16th.   

  While the golf events progressed 

throughout the season, course 

management had an issue with 

the ravens to contend with. The 

Rasmuson Foundation gave 

$25,000 to the Wrangell Golf 

Club for course repair after the 

ravens devastated an entire fair-

way last year. Because of the ex-

tensive damage to the fairways 

this year, management modified 

the yardage and changed the pars 
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on two holes, which allowed the 

game to play around the dam-

aged and healing areas.  

Compared to last year, the dam-

aged areas caused by ravens 

throughout the golf course were 

more frequent and severe. Man-

agement has an environmental 

friendly strategy for eliminating 

the raven‟s food source.   

While course modifications, and 

the areas marked ground under 

repair were underway, it did not 

slow down the golfers.  

  Along with great weather and 

near perfect golfing conditions for 

most of the season, golfers got to 

enjoy new sets of golf club rent-

als. RAM brand clubs designed for 

beginner golfers. New sets for 

men and women in both left and 

right handed. Currently, Muskeg 

Meadows has approximately a 

dozen sets of junior golf club rent-

als in most sizes from toddler to 

preteen.  

  Also new this year to Muskeg 

Meadows is driving range netting, 

which was donated by Joe Plesha 

with Trident Seafoods. Although 

coordinating work efforts to get 

the net installed proved to be a 

challenge this year, current plans 

are to install the netting at the 

beginning of the 2014 golf sea-

son. This summer the new hard-

ware on each pole was installed 

by the City of Wrangell Utility de-

partment with the use of their lift 

truck.  

Construction projects were 

throughout the golf course this 

season. Some projects included a 

new motor cart garage and new 

steps to the back porches of the 

Proshop and driving range, resur-

facing fairway number three, 

maintaining the raven damage 

and a fresh coat of paint to the 

front deck of the Proshop. More 

maintenance projects are sched-

uled for next season.  

 

 Thank You… 

 

I‟d like to thank each golfer, tour-

nament sponsor, participant and 

volunteer who dedicated their 

time to make this golf season 

such a huge success!   

 

Thanks to all of the Wrangell Golf 

Club Members who paid and re-

newed their dues this year.  

 

Thanks to Faye Kohrt for donating 

a barbeque grill for W.G.C. to raf-

fle, as well as Toot Harding for 

donating the Shakes Tribal House 

Rededication canvas photo print.  

And Alaska Airlines for donating 

two unrestricted airline tickets 

valued at $2,500 each, for the 

W.G.C. annual auction.  

Thank you to the all the mer-

chants, foodies and crafters 

who‟ve donated to the golf course 

this season to help support the 

golf course.  

 

Thanks to our guests who trav-

eled to Wrangell and joined us for 

the competitions.  

 

Thanks to Vincent Balansag and 

Donald Groom for  sharing such 

great photos.  

 

Thanks to Lloyd Ward and crew 

for the hard work and dedication 

that went into building the new 

covered garage.   

Thank you, Tom Wolford for your 

handy work on the steps and 

back porches.  

 

Thanks to Steve Prunella for do-

nating the cistern. 

  

Thank you to the Rasmuson Foun-

dation for awarding the golf club 

$25,000 for course repair and 

maintenance.  

 

Thanks to Joe Plesha with Trident 

Seafoods for donating new net-

ting for the driving range. And the 

City of Wrangell Electric Dept for 

assisting with the installation of 

the new hardware for the netting.  

 

Thank you to the golf course em-

ployees for the hard work and 

dedication to the club and course: 

 

Wayne Harding: Muskeg Mead-

ows Golf Course Superintendent. 

Michael Brewster: Greenskeeper. 

Hal Rhodes: Green-

skeeper/Brushing 

Bill Messmer: Tournaments, 

Grounds and Clubhouse Assis-

tant. 

Donald Groom: BBQ Cook, Com-

puter Tech, Photos, Youth, Driving 

Range and Clubhouse Assistant.  

Mikel Smith: Club volunteer  

 

Thank you also W.G.C. Board of 

Directors, Eric Kading and Brett 

Woodbury. It‟s team effort, hard 

work and dedication that keeps 

the golf course going.  

  

Thank you for reading my newslet-

ters and keeping up with the lat-

est events at Muskeg Meadows. If 

you‟d like to read up on all the 

past events this year, please 

check out the previous issues of 

my newsletter on our  blog at 
http://wrangellalaskagolf.com/2013-

newsletters/ 



 

 

2013 Wrangell Golf Club Membership 

1. Abbott, Betty, 736 

2. Abbott, Jim, 32 

3. Aliberti, Joe, 475 

4. Alldridge, Dan, 706 

5. Alldridge, Dennis, 

1217 

6. Alldridge, Joshua, 

1202 

7. Alldridge, Tom, 707 

8. Altepeter, Karl, 652 

9. Angerman, 

Barbara,132 

10. Angerman, Fred, 16 

11. Angerman, Leonard, 

134 

12. Angerman, Mercedes, 

17 

13. Angerman, Richard, 6 

14. Angerman, Steve, 848 

15. Angerman, Kathleen, 

139 

16. Anthes, William, 1264 

17. Axelson, Paul, 682 

18. Baird, Cindy, 277 

19. Bakeburg, Jerry, 2 

20. Bakeburg, Judy, 3 

21. Balansag, Vincent, 

610 

22. Ballard, Ernesta, 752 

23. Bell, Cody, 599 

24. Bliss, Jane, 600 

25. Boehlert, Steve, 730 

26. Boehlert, Sheri, 

27. Booker, Gary, 907 

28. Booker, Shannon, 

1513 

29. Botsford, Ladonna, 

715 

30. Brooks, Jim, 1079 

31. Buness, Jan, 363 

32. Buness, Terry, 115 

33. Burrell, Desiree, 1013 

34. Burrell, Sig 

35. Burrell, Steve, 108 

36. Cariello, Jim, 735 

37. Clarke, Laurence, 999 

38. Conniff, Judge 

39. Comstock, Beth, 698 

40. Comstock, Tyman, 

699 

41. Covalt, Kim, 124 

42. Craig, Earl, 908 

43. Cummings, Leslie, 

105 

44. Cunningham, Joy, 

1000 

45. Curtis, Benn, 116 

46. Dando, Collin, 934 

47. Davidson, Ken, 791 

48. Davis, Danya, 1504 

49. Davies, Renate, 1509 

50. Deal, Kirk, 683 

51. Delabrue, Joe, 731 

52. Dow, Davis (W.H.S. 

Golf Club) 

53. Duncan, Judy, 1514 

54. Duncan, Pat, 1344 

55. Duncan, Robert, 1343 

56. Duncan, Tom, 928 

57. Eagle, Kellen (W.H.S. 

Golf Club) 

58. Edgley, Warren, 49 

59. Eide, Dick, 1167 

60. Eide, Passawee, 1483 

61. Eide, Lansing, 892 

62. Elliot, Bob, 878 

63. Ellis, Chris, 1339 

64. Ellis, Wayne, 1340 

65. Enright, Loren, 1507 

66. Erickson, Jeff, 1395 

67. Fennimore, Gene, 488 

68. Fennimore, Maggie, 

550 

69. Fisher, Wilber “Ed”, 

751 

70. Folgahm, John 

71. Gifford, Melissa, 732 

72. Golds, Dan, 927 

73. Goodale, Bill, 1253 

74. Gunn, Tyler, 167 

75. Hall, Angelika, 856 

76. Hall, John, 855 

77. Hamblin, Mike, 657 

78. Harding, Bruce,1 

79. Harding, Darlene, 415 

80. Harding, Kathleen, 

820 

81. Harding, Wayne, 67 

82. Hay, Chuck, 97 

83. Hay, Mike, 62 

84. Hay, Suzy, 126 

85. Henry, Rupert, 1506 

86. Henson, Steven, 303 

87. Henson, Teri, 304 

88. Herff, Wilhelm 

(Willi), 1389 

89. Hommel,  Tabitha 

(W.H.S. Golf Club) 

90. Hommel, Joe (W.H.S. 

Golf Club) 

91. Howard, Margaret 

“Mickey”, 293 

92. Hunt-Sweat, Dorothy, 

1601 

93. Ieremia, Joe, 620 

94. Jenkins, Earl, 1161 

95. Johnson, Allen (AJ), 

634 

96. Johnson, Gregory, 727 

97. Johnson, Robert, 627 

98. Jorgensen, Tor, 810 

99. Jurak, Matt, 710 

100. Kading, Eric, 773 

101. Kading, Joan, 765 

102. Kenfield, Brandon, 

720 

103. Kohrt, Faye, 323 

104. Kohrt, Keene, 322 

105. Kramer, Ann, 272 

106. Littleton, Randy, 526 

107. Littleton, Rocky, 483 

108. Littleton, Rodney, 485 

109. Littleton, Ronald, 486 

110. Locklear, Steve, 734 

111. Loesch, Ron, 1363 

112. Loftus, Paul 

113. Lund, Ben, 282 

114. Martin, Dinah, 1081 

115. Mathis, Grover, 558 

116. Mattson, Morris, 57 

117. McCloskey, Pam 

118. McConachie, Don, 58 

119. McCormack, Greg 

120. McCormack, Carrie 

121. Messmer, Bill, 37 

122. Messmer, Marlene, 

236 

123. Miller, Garrett 

(W.H.S. Golf Club) 

124. Miller, Trevor 

(W.H.S. Golf Club) 

125. Morse, John, 648 

126. Murkowski, Frank, 

997 

127. Nelson, Doug, 43 

128. Nelson, Jim, 837 

129. Nelson, Sue, 738 

130. Nilsen, Pete, 711 

131. Nunez, Rafael, 721 

132. Ockert, Dennis, 61 

133. Odsather, Ken, 288 

134. Ottesen, Mike, 420 

135. Palmer, Ron, 816 

136. Payne, Mike, 714 

137. Payne, Walt, 712 

138. Pederson, Ray, 743 

139. Peterman, Joel, 156 

140. Phillips, Joan, 766 

141. Pihl, Martin 

142. Pino, Jack, 95 

143. Pino, Terree, 1422 

144. Pool, John, 690 

145. Powell, Aaron, 182 

146. Prunella, Rory, 767 

147. Rahr, Chris 

148. Richardson, Gwenna 

149. Richardson, Shawn 

150. Rhodes, Carin, 629 

151. Rhodes, Hal, 801 

152. Rhodes, Richard, 828 

153. Robbins, Doug, 1110 

154. Roberts, Gregory, 235 

155. Roher, Bonnie, 1472 

156. Roher, Donald, 1467 

157. Rilatos, Ed, 8 

158. Roope, Dan, 570 

159. Roppel, Frank, 52 

160. Roppel, Pat, 150 

161. Sams, Mark  

162. Sande, Trevor, 551 

163. Sandness, Arnie, 923 

164. Sandness, Kathy, 924 

165. Sansom, Georgie, 

1284 

166. Scheff, Greg, 695 

167. Schilling, Melanie, 

487 

168. Shilts, Lucas, 931 

169. Shoemaker, Jim, 671 

170. Shymanski, Bob, 18 

171. Smith, Brian, 623 

172. Smith, Mikel (W.H.S. 

Golf Club), 726 

173. Smith, Rebecca, 659 

174. Smith, Walter 

C.”PeeWee”, 1023 

175. Starr, Adam, 692 

176. Stratman, Joe, 739 

177. Swainson, Dylan, 864 

178. Swainson, Jimmy, 905 

179. Swanson, Rob, 1476 

180. Swanson, Teresa, 

1252 

181. Talburt, Megan, 605 

182. Thibeault, Mary, 770 

183. Thielmann, Jeni, 763 

184. Thielmann, Steve, 764 

185. Thomas, Jason 

186. Thompson, Chet, 737 

187. Thompson, John, 693 

188. Torreano, Margaret, 

615 

189. Trudeau, Dave, 758 

190. Urata, Bob, 995 

191. VanSlyke, Donald, 

1150 

192. Wallace, Carrie, 44 

193. White, Gene, 201 

194. White, Kitten 

195. White, Mike, 202 

196. White, Olinda, 104 

197. White, Todd 

198. Wimberley, Shirley, 

165 

199. Wolford, Tom, 915 

200. Woodbury, George, 99 

201. Woodbury, Joey, 280 
202. Yancey, Roxanne, 802 

 



 

 

Fairway #1                                                                                                            Photo credit: Donald Groom 

September 1, 2013  

Fairway #2                                                                                                           Photo credit: Donald Groom 

September 1, 2013  



 

 

Fairway #3                                                                                                            Photo credit: Donald Groom 

September 1, 2013  

Fairway #5                                                                                                           Photo credit: Donald Groom 

September 1, 2013  



 

 

Fairway #6                                                                                                            Photo credit: Donald Groom 

September 1, 2013   

The black plume of smoke was coming from an outlying island in front of Wrangell.    

Fairway #5                                                                                                           Photo credit: Donald Groom 

September 1, 2013  



 

 

Green #6                                                                                                                               Photo credit: Donald Groom 

September 1, 2013  

Fairway  #7                                                                                                                                              Photo credit: Donald Groom 

September 1, 2013  



 

 

Fairway #7                                                                                                           Photo credit: Donald Groom 

September 1, 2013  

Green #8                                                                                                                               Photo credit: Donald Groom 

September 1, 2013  



 

 

Phase two of the covered motor cart garage has begun. Pictured above is the inside after flooring was installed.  Custom built doors 

by Lloyd Ward will be installed on either side of the garage for easy access to personal motor carts.  

                                                                                          Photo credit: Donald Groom  

Wrangell Schools art program with Ann Luetkemeyer has offered to refurbish the above signage that is located at the golf course 

entrance during the 2013/2014 school year.                                   Photo credit: Donald Groom  



 

 

Construction continues on fairway #3. USGA allows for a free drop out of the “ground under construction” area.                         

                      Photo credit: Donald Groom  

Phase one of the installation of the new driving range netting has been complete . Phase two is scheduled to begin during the open-

ing of the 2014 golf season. New driving range netting was donated by Joe Plesha, with Trident Seafoods at the beginning of the 

2013 golfing season.  Pictured above is  the current condition of the Muskeg Meadows driving range.  

                                                                                                                                             Photo credit: Donald Groom  


